
 
 

SUNDAY – June 1, 2025 

“Come, let us bow down in worship, let us kneel before the LORD our Maker.” [Psalm 95:6] 

 8:15 am  Traditional Worship Service – Sanctuary 
 9:30 am  Adult Discipleship Hour – Sanctuary, Rooms 209-211 
 10:45 am Contemporary Worship Service – Great Commission Rom (GCR) 
 12:00 pm National Youth Gathering Meeting – Room 120 
 12:00 pm Next Season Moms Group – Room 213 
 6:30 pm Sr. High Youth Group – Room 120 
 

IN THE SPOTLIGHT! 

MEET TANIA RIVERA, OUR NEW ECC DIRECTOR! Cross View is excited to officially 
welcome Tania Rivera as the new Director of our Early Childhood Center! During 
the worship services today, Tania will be introduced to the congregation. Between 
services, please take the opportunity to meet her personally in the lobby. 
 
Café Cross View is hosting a special reception in her honor between services – stop 
by to say hello and enjoy some refreshments as we give Tania a warm Cross View 
welcome! 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CHURCH OFFICE SUMMER HOURS: Now through Labor Day, Cross View will be 
implementing summer hours as follows: 

• Mondays – Thursdays 9:00 am – 4:30 pm 

• Fridays 9:00 am – Noon 

CHURCH NURSERY SUMMER SCHEDULE: The church nursery will not have an 
attendant present on Sundays from June through August; however, families are 
still welcome to use the room Sunday mornings. 

LANDSCAPING HELP NEEDED: This Saturday, June 7, help is needed to move 
10 yards of mulch in the lower lot flowerbeds. The team will begin at 9:00 am. 
Please bring gloves, shovels, rakes and wheelbarrows if you have them. The more 
help the sooner it gets done! It took just 90 minutes last year. 

 

  



FESTIVAL CHOIR FOR MN SOUTH CONVENTION: David Mennicke is leading an 80+ 
voice invitational choir for the MN South District Convention Opening Service on 
Thursday, June 12, 7:00 pm (5:30 pm call) at Concordia University, St. Paul. 
Rehearsals are Wednesday, June 4 (at Cross View) and Wednesday, June 11 (at 
CSP), 6:45 – 8:15 pm. 
Details are provided in the May Clarion. Interested singers should contact David 
Mennicke (david@crossview.net) for more info. 

UPCOMING MEMORIAL SERVICE: 
Cross View members are invited to attend a graveside memorial service for Arvid 
Schroeder. In keeping with Arvid’s wishes, the service will be simple and modest in 
length – approximately 20 minutes. The service will be held at 1:00 pm on Monday, 
June 30, at Immanuel Lutheran Church Cemetery in Buffalo. The address is: 

Immanuel Lutheran Church Cemetery 
1970 Edmonson Ave NE 
Buffalo, MN 55313  

OUTREACH HELP WANTED! Cross View is looking for help with planning for two 
outreach events this summer: a block party with POBLO on July 12 and indoor 
service projects for (TC)2 on August 24. Please contact Amy Gundermann at 
amy@crossview.net if you are interested in helping on a planning team. These are 
both great opportunities to have an impact on our community with the love of 
Jesus! 

WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB: Monday, June 16, 1:00 pm (Room 120)  
The group will meet at the church to discuss Faith Bass Darling’s Last Garage Sale 
by Lynda Rutledge. Please feel free to join, as new members are always welcome. 

SERVICE OPPORTUNITY AT SLEEP IN HEAVENLY PEACE: Join us on June 12 to 
volunteer at Sleep in Heavenly Peace from 5:30 – 7:45 pm. This organization’s 
mission is to make sure every child has a bed to sleep in. We will be sawing, 
sanding, and staining bed parts to be assembled later as they are needed. While 
this event is hosted by the Men’s Ministry, everyone ages 12 and up are welcome 
to attend! Plan to meet at Northern Tool and Equipment off County Rd 42 in 
Burnsville. Sign up on CV Connect to join the fun! 

BLOCK PARTY AT CROSS VIEW: Save the date for our Block Party on July 12 from 
5:30 – 7:30 pm! Cross View is holding this community event in partnership with 
POBLO and looking forward to a night of music, food and games. Plan to be here 
for the fun and watch for more information to come on volunteering for the event. 

(TC)2 = TAKING CARE OF THE TWIN CITIES: Save the date! Our congregational-wide 
big day to serve our community will be on August 24 this year. After worship, there 
will be opportunities for all ages to disperse throughout the Twin Cities to serve 
our neighbors and then celebrate with a meal together at the end of the day. 
Watch for more details to come! 
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULTS 

Questions for staff? Contact… 
Director, Outreach & Adult Ministries: Amy Gundermann (amy@crossview.net; 952-243-2049) 

 
Stop Running Scared (Sanctuary & Online) 
Sundays, Apr. 27 – Jun. 1, 9:30 – 10:30 am, taught by Pastor Reed 
 
A New Worldview (Sanctuary & Online) 
Sundays, Jun. 8 – Jul. 6, 9:30 – 10:30 am, taught by Pastor Reed 
 
For full descriptions of all Bible studies, please visit Cross View’s website at 
https://www.crossview.net/ministries/adult_bible_study.cfm. 
 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH 

Questions for staff? Contact… 
Director, Children’s Ministry: Barbara Coffin (barb@crossview.net; 952-243-2062) 

Director, Youth & Young Adult Ministry: Hannah Zahrte (hannah@crossview.net; 952-243-2047) 

CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL - SUMMER DEVOTIONALS FOR FAMILIES 
Cross View children’s ministry is supplying two types of devotionals for families 
over the summer that begin this Sunday, June 1. “Happy Times” is for preschoolers 
to 1st graders, and “My Devotions” is for 2nd graders to 6th graders. Please pick up a 
free copy at the registration desk in front of the main church office. If you need 
additional resources over the summer to help you in your role of being your child’s 
key faith shaper, please contact Barb Coffin. 

YOUTH SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL: There is no youth Sunday School class during 
the summer. Youth are invited to attend the adult class during the education hour. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL: Monday, June 16 – Friday, June 20, 9:00 am – noon  
This year’s theme is True North: Trusting Jesus in a Wild World. Registration is 
currently open on CV Connect! Children ages three (and potty trained) to rising 5th 
graders are invited to participate. The kids will enjoy singing, doing science 
experiments that point to Jesus, eating fun snacks, playing games, and much more! 
Tell a friend! Please contact Barb Coffin if you would like to volunteer. Adult and 
youth (children who are rising 6th graders and older) are welcome to volunteer.  
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THIS WEEK AT CROSS VIEW 

Church office hours: Monday – Thursday 9:00 am – 4:30 pm; Friday 9:00 am – Noon 
 
MONDAY, 6/2 Women’s Bible Study – Room 218 9:30 am 
 
TUESDAY, 6/3 Men’s Bible Study – Offsite  8:00 am 
 Praise Team Rehearsal – GCR  6:00 pm 
 
WEDNESDAY, 6/4 CV Quilters – Room 218 9:30 am 
 Adult Choir Rehearsal – Sanctuary 6:45 pm 
 
THURSDAY, 6/5 Marketing MAT – Offsite 5:30 pm 
 
FRIDAY, 6/6 Men’s Bible Study – Offsite 7:00 am 
   

SUNDAY, 6/8 Traditional Service – Sanctuary 8:15 am
 Discipleship Hour 9:30 am 
 Contemporary Service – GCR 10:45 am 
 CV Game Night – Lobby 6:30 pm 
 
 
  
 

“Devote yourselves to prayer, being watchful and thankful.” [Colossians 4:2] 

THIS WEEK, CROSS VIEW’S STAFF AND CONGREGATION WILL PRAY FOR: 

Monday: Tim Clavin & Janiece Aldinger (Emma) 
Tuesday: Jeffrey & Barbara Coffin (Nathaniel & Luke) 
Wednesday: Keith & Amy Collins (Kristina, Kelly & Ryan) 
Thursday: Michael & Elle Cowger (Daniel & Robert) 
Friday: Justin & Sadie Cronin (Allie, Max & Kylie) 
Saturday: Rosa Maciel – ECC 
Sunday: Julie Paulson – ECC 
 
PRAYER CHAIN…If you have a prayer to share, please call the church office, use the Prayer Request 
space when you sign in to online worship, or email Sue Hanson, prayer chain coordinator 
(email: hansons96@gmail.com). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IMPLIED CONSENT…During Cross View worship services and events, we may take photos or videos and 
these may be used as a part of an article or news item in hard copy or on the website. Personal names 
will not be used without consent of the individual or parent, should the image be of a minor. If you do 
not wish an image to be used, please notify us and it will be removed as soon as practically possible. 
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